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Spring Executive Board Meeting

2 April 2000

Minutes

Attendance:
B.K. Hodge, President, Mississippi State University

Tom Dion, President-Elect, The Citadel

Ken Brannan, Past President, The Citadel 

Richard Mines, Vice President, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Larry Dunlop, Vice President, Administrative Unit

Peter W. Hoadley, Secretary, VMI

Jim Nelson, Proceedings Editor, Clemson University

Dennis Fallon, Newsletter Editor, The Citadel

Richard Denning, Vice-Chair, Administrative Unit, University of Central Florida

Beth Todd, Vice Chair, Instructional Unit, University of Alabama

Tom Murphy, Chair, Electrical Engineering Division, The Citadel

Fazil Najafi, Chair, Civil Engineering Division, University of Florida

Jeff, Davis, Secretary, Research Unit, The Citadel

Michael Gregg, Representative of Virginia Tech, Host Institution of the 2000 Meeting

Frank Croft, Chair, Zone II, Ohio State University

Shelton Houston, University of Southern Mississippi

1. Welcome and introductions (See attached agenda).

2. Minutes of the 1999 Spring Executive Board Meeting were distributed and approved unanimously.

3. Peter Hoadley presented the treasurer’s report.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.

4. Michael Gregg gave the report on the conference.  Seventy-seven (77) registered.   The breakeven number of registrants was 80.  Dr. Robertson, a civil war historian, will give the keynote address.  It was noted that the sessions had as many as nine papers and each speaker may not have sufficient time to present their paper and field questions.   Several papers were moved from one session to another on Tuesday.  An addendum would be prepared to hand to all attendees.

5. Rich Mines presented a report on the technical session.   There are a total of 62 presentations including 16 abstract-only presentations.  One paper was not included in the program.   The panel discussion hosted by The University of Virginia was canceled.  About 25 abstracts were received after the second call for abstracts.  The Research Award paper will be given during a session on Tuesday.

6. The names of those receiving Section awards were read (see attached list).  The purpose for presenting a second research award was to get a second person to attend the conference but that has not worked.  It was suggested that the runner-up award be eliminated and that the theme for the research award be changed.  

7. Future meeting sites were discussed.  The 2001 conference will be 1-3 April in Charleston, SC hosted by The Citadel.  The call for papers was distributed (see attached) and the deadlines were changed as following:

1 Sept – Paper Abstract

1 Oct – Notification to author of acceptance

2 Nov – Manuscript Draft 

7 Jan – Manuscript returned to author for revisions

2 Feb – Final Paper due to Proceedings Editor

Dennis Fallon will be the representative for the Host Institution.  The conference will be on campus, with 4 multimedia rooms available for 4 concurrent sessions.  The hotel rates are between $89-$99 per night.


The 2002 meeting will be at the University of Florida.  Fazil Najafi will serve as the representative for the host institution.  He was reminded to have a call for papers ready at the 2000 conference.

The University of Memphis and the University of Alabama-Birmingham were suggested as possible hosts for future meetings.

8. Jim Nelson discussed the Conference Proceedings.  Every author should be expected to follow the format.  Several papers had to go through the spell-checker and grammar check.  A question was raised as to paper charges.  A motion was made (Hoadley) and seconded (Fallon) to waive all page charges.  It passed unanimously.

9. Jim Nelson reported on the website.  The minutes of the Executive Board meeting should be on the website.  The papers can be put on the website and viewed by the Division chairs with proper authorization.  Nelson said that someone should be in charge of taking care of the website.

10. Ken Brannan presented the report from the nominating committee.  Peter W. Hoadley is nominated to be the President-elect and Shelton Houston is nominated to be the Secretary/Treasurer.   The election will take place at lunch on Tuesday.  Ken also said that the Section may nominate someone for Zone II Chair-elect.  B.K. Hodge and Tom Dion will appoint a nominating committee.

11. Dennis Fallon reported on the newsletter.  The next newsletter will contain the program announcement for the 2001 conference, the President’s message, a general call for papers, the Section awards, highlights of the 2000 conference and the section officers.  Fallon resigned as newsletter editor and Ken Brannan will be the next newsletter editor.

12. Frank Croft presented the Zone II Chair report and the report from national.  Dan Budny of The University of Pittsburg, is the Zone II chair-elect.  ASEE National is considering a Best Teacher Award.  It has been suggested that each section contribute $2000 to endow the award.  Croft reported that membership is increasing at the national level.  

13. Jim Nelson read a proposal regarding a Transaction Journal.  The proposal will be an agenda item at the November meeting.

14. B.K. Hodge reported that several have suggested that the Constitution and By-Laws be reviewed particularly those sections that refer to the organization of the section, the officers of the section and the nominating committee.  It was decided that Hoadley and Dion would select a committee to consider the matter and present a report to the Committee at the November meeting.   The committee consists of Jim Nelson, Beth Todd, Tony Tilmans, Ken Brannan and Peter Hoadley.

15. The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,


Peter W. Hoadley

Secretary
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